Pine Tree Pistol Club

General Membership Meeting Minutes

October 4, 2016

Officers: Board Members:

President: Mike Bytnar Dave Schubert Ron Evans

VP: Jesse Weston Paul Irlacher Jim Thompson

Treasurer: Larry McAnarney Brian Frayne Allen Geeser

Secretary: Suzanne Hale

Meeting called to order by Mike Bytnar at 7:35 pm, quorum achieved.

President Report-Mike Bytnar:

- Gander mountain-thanks to volunteers, signed up 93 new NRA members, we will receive a commission on those
- Friends of the NRA dinner October 14, reserved Silver tables, \$181.25 per person, see Mike if interested
- Nominations open for board officers, 3 open board positions

Vice President Report-Jesse Weston:

WWII days-thanks to volunteers, reached approximately 76,000 people thru media,
5000 views to sponsor sight

Secretary Report-Suzanne Hale:

• Motion to accept minutes by Bill, seconded by Karen, accepted.

Treasurer Report-Larry McAnarney:

Money market savings balance \$ 65,521.86

Regular checking account balance \$ 44,794.99

Merchant account balance \$ 2,509.26

Combined total of \$ 112,826.11

Motion to accept report by Gordon, seconded by Barb, report accepted.

Membership-Paul Irlacher:

- 569 current members
- 6 prospective members, motion to accept by Gene, seconded by Bill, motion to accept new members carried.

Training-Ron Evans (absent)

• RSO class 10/15

Gun Show-Brian Frayne:

- November gun show on schedule
- Raffle tickets will be mailed end of next week
- Volunteer sign -up sheet posted
- 11 vendors took advantage of early sign up at July show
- Advertising working very well (TV, print)

Building Maintenance-Dave Schubert:

- Thanks to JT and Brian for helping with security video system upgrade, we have additional cameras in place
- Work day 10/8—during Women on Target—complete work on ranges 1 & 2 first
- Reflective tape installed on light poles in parking lot
- Replace down range tubes with LED tubes on range 3

Shooting sports-Mike Bytnar/Al Geeser:

No report

Website-Jim Thompson:

- Working on putting Club wear on website by the weekend
- Membership requirements outline check into updating

Old Business:

- 2017 NRA grant in progress
- 2016 grant closed, all paperwork complete

New Business:

- Kristine from 4H—19 total kids in rifle program, took 9 to state competition, top 4 shooters in the state, number 1 team in the state!
- Board nominees to date:

President: Mike Bytnar nominated by Jesse

Dave Sharp nominated by JT

Vice President: Jesse Weston nominated by Larry Treasurer: Larry McAnarney nominated by Paul

Secretary: Suzanne Hale nominated by JT At large: Paul Irlacher nominated by Brian

Al Geeser nominated by JT

Membership drawing:

Congrats to Bill Dixon, winner of S & W M & P 9mm in our membership drawing!

Motion to adjourn made by Gordon, seconded by Al.

Meeting adjourned at 8:13 pm